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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Richard Stubbings 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT: Re-Opening of Ontario Courts to In-Person Hearings 

(Hearing Preparation and Witness Notification) 
 
DATE OF ISSUE:  June 16, 2020 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information 
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   20-0094 
PRIORITY:   High 
 
At the request of the Ministry of the Attorney General, I am sharing a communication 
regarding the Superior Court of Justice’s and Ontario Court of Justice’s intention to 
resume in-person hearings on July 6, 2020 and the implications on hearing preparation 
and witness notification. 
 
For further information, please review the attached memo from Assistant Deputy 
Attorney General Susan Kyle. If you have further questions, please connect with your 
local Crown office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Stubbings 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
 
Attachments 
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